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Dear parents/ caretakers, 

We hope you all had a nice holiday. Our doors will open again on Monday 4 September at 8.20 am. 

We are happy to welcome you all again. We start the school year on the square, there is coffee or tea 

for parents, the children can gather with their teacher. 

We wish everyone a very good school year! 

Kind regards, 

 

Christianne 

 

 

Important things before the start of the school year: 

 

Construction of emergency rooms. 

As you may have noticed, the construction of the emergency classrooms has started. As a result, 

fewer parking spaces will be available, so come by bike as much as possible. 

 

Parro app 

You will be invited for a child interview in the Parro app, in which all your child's stakeholders are 

included in 1 interview. With 1 message, the right person is always informed. You don't have to do 

anything for this, you will automatically be invited to this meeting. 

 

Introductory talks 

We will start this school year with introductory meetings, we would like to speak to you and your 

son/daughter at the beginning of the school year. You can sign up for this via the Parro app. 

 

Treat Policy 

Having a birthday is a party! When it's your birthday you are put in the spotlight and this day is all 

about you. From this school year we will do this without treats. 
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Tommy Tomato 
 
Complimentary hot TommyTomato lunch 
 
IKC Wereldwijs wants, in addition to sufficient exercise, that there is also an eye for healthy food. 
With the help of the Youth Education Fund, all children can have a healthy and warm lunch in the 
classroom. We work together with TommyTomato, who provides the lunches. 
 
What are the benefits of the TommyTomato lunch? 
Each lunch contains 60-100% of the recommended daily amount of vegetables for children. 

• Eating more vegetables reduces the risk of lifestyle diseases and supports your child's health. 

• After a vegetable lunch in the afternoon, children have longer energy and a better ability to 
concentrate. 

• Discovering new flavors together is fun, even for picky eaters. 

• The lunches are completely free. 

• A hot lunch every Monday and Wednesday. 
 
On September 11, we will start with a trial lunch for all students. You do not have to register your 
children for this. After the trial lunch, we will be delivering a weekly hot vegetable lunch for all 
children who want to use this from September 18. If you do not wish to make use of this, you can 
deregister with the management. 
 
Note: Many TommyTomato dishes contain lactose and gluten. We are working hard on an allergen 
line, but at the moment students with a lactose and gluten allergy cannot participate. Furthermore, 
there are never peanuts and / or nuts in the dishes, but they may contain traces. 
 
What's on the September 11 menu? 
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Language Classes 
In the appendix you can see in which group your child has been assigned. 
In the schedule below you see who is the teacher of the group. 

Group   Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Groen  Teacher Polina  Polina Monica Monica  Monica  
Assistant Babs  Babs   Nataliia/ 

Polina 
  Nataliia Nataliia 

Rood  Teacher Elles Elles  Elles  Annette Annette  
Assistant Mirjam Mirjam  Carin Liliia Liliia 

Wit  Teacher Harro Mariësther Mariësther Harro  Harro   
Assistant Carin Carin  Myrja Myrja Myrja  

grijs Teacher Marieke Linda Marieke Marieke Marieke 

 Assistent Linda Liesbeth Linda Liesbeth Liesbeth 

Geel  Teacher Marianne Marianne Marianne Alinda  Alinda   
Assistant Anastasia Anastasia  Liliia Anastasia Anastasia 

Blauw  Teacher Zeynep  Fetske Fetske  Fetske Fetske 

  Assistant  Hilal Hilal Hilal Mohamed  Mohamed 

Paars Teacher Wendy Zeynep Zeynep Zeynep Wendy 

 Assistent Samantha Samatha Samantha Samantha Samantha 

Oranje  Teacher Martine  Martine  Alinda  Martine  Martine   
Assistant Mandy Mandy Birgitte Birgitte Birgitte 

 
 
 
Staff 
 
Introducing: 
 
Dear children and parents,  

From 1 August 2023, I will be the new director of IKC Wereldwijs. I am very 
much looking forward to continuing to build Wereldwijs with you. I would like to 
introduce myself to you. I live with my husband Paul and our two daughters 
aged 11 and 7 in Leiden. In recent years, I worked as headmaster at De 
Regenboog primary school in the Overbos district of Hoofddorp. Before that, I 
worked at a primary school in The Hague in various roles, as a teacher, coach 
and deputy headmaster. 

When the vacancy at IKC wereldwijs appeared, I didn't hesitate for a moment. I am looking forward 
to working with the entire team to build a strong child centre. A child centre in which we pay 
attention to the broad development of all children so that they can discover who they are, what they 
are good at and what makes them happy. So that they can eventually contribute to our society as 
happy adults. 
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Over the past period, I have regularly visited the team at Wereldwijs. Every time, I feel the energy in 
the school. The team is very involved in the education of all children and that creates a very nice 
atmosphere. 

Kind regards, 

Toyah Vogels 

 

 

I am Fetske Verhagen and may be a teacher in the 
Language Class from next school year.  

I am really looking forward to getting started. I have only 
met enthusiastic people at the IKC who are passionate 
about their work. It seems like a wonderful challenge to 
come and work here: teaching the children a lot and 
learning a lot myself.  

I come from a small school in de Zilk, in the bulb-growing 
region. There, I teach group 7. Before this, I worked in Hoofddorp. I live with my husband and four 
children in Hillegom. So from the new school year, I'll be cycling 13 km to work, no problem at all! 

 

 

Hello all, Please allow me to introduce myself to you. My name is Marianne 
Heller and I am delighted to join the  

international language classes at Wereldwijs on Mondays, Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays. I have enjoyed working as a primary school teacher for 18 years. 

I live in Hoofddorp, am married and mother of 4 beautiful children. My eldest 
son is 11 years old, my daughter is 7 years old, my youngest son is 5 years old 
and my youngest daughter is 1.5 years old. Besides my work, I enjoy travelling 
and love winter sports. But most of all, I enjoy undertaking activities together 
with my family. 

I am very much looking forward to getting to know you and the children better in 
the near future. I am also looking forward to joining the Wereldwijs team. Together we are going to 
experience beautiful moments and provide an inspiring learning environment. 

Kind regards, 

Marianne Heller 

 



 
 Wereldwijzer September 2023 
 

5 
 
 

My name is Monica Sandbergen. I live with my husband and 2 dogs in 
Hoofddorp. 

My 3 children no longer live at home, but on weekends we have a foster 
child. 

My hobbies are sports, travelling, reading and watching movies. 

 

 

 

 

Dear parents and students,  

Let me introduce myself. My name is teacher Daphne. I am joining your lovely 
school this new school year.  

I am 44 years old and mother of 2 children. I have a 17-year-old son and 14-year-
old daughter and live in Hoofddorp. What I especially enjoy doing is getting out 
on the beach, singing and doing fun things with my children.  

I have been a teacher myself for 20 years and have been in various groups. I have 
had many great years and hope to have a great time here. 

Kind regards Daphne 

 

 

 

Good day! My name is Mirjam. I live with my family in Hoofddorp. My 
husband and I have 2 children. In my spare time, I love taking trips with my 
family. I also enjoy walking, sports, reading and being creative. 

At IKC Wereldwijs I work on Mondays and Tuesdays as a teaching assistant 
in the language classes. I have been working in education for 20 years now 
and I still enjoy every day. I think it is important that every child develops, 
which is why I try to do my best every school day. 
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My name is Linda Clemens. I am married to Jan and have two 
daughters aged 19 and 16. I am 51 years old and have been working 
in education since I was 22. First for a very long time in Hoofddorp, 
in regular education. Then in Leiden in special education, with 
children with a language development disorder (TOS) or hearing 
impairment. 

Now I come to work at Wereldwijs. Here, too, I will be working with 
children who want to increase their vocabulary in Dutch. I am really 
looking forward to helping them with this! 

Good luck the last few weeks and happy holidays 

Regards, Linda 

 

Hi all.  

My name is Elles ter Metz. I am a new teacher in the language classes 
at IKC Wereldwijs. Last year I worked in the Tulip group of Klavertje 4. 
In this group, the multilingual children received language support. I 
also completed my specialisation in teaching newcomers. Working in 
the language classes of Wereldwijs is therefore a great next step for 
me! Besides being a teacher, I am also the mother of three children 
aged 18, 16 and 13. Three boys who still live comfortably at home. In 
my spare time, I go to the gym, I like meeting up with friends and I 
love reading and being read to. So there will always be lots of books 

in my class too! I am looking forward to working at Wereldwijs and meeting you all!  

Greetings Elles. 

 

 

Let me introduce myself, I'm Christianne Haan. Next school year I will be 

working as a location leader of regular. I am very excited to start and to 

meet on Monday. Before this I worked as an internal supervisor at De 

Wilgen in Toolenburg, which I did with great pleasure for 9 years. After 9 

years it was time for a change and I am happy that I can come and work 

at IKC world wise. I am 36 years old, married and have 3 children aged 6,3 

and 1. In my free time I like reading, swimming and sewing, and being 

outside with my husband and children. 

  

My working days are Monday, Wednesday and Thursday, then you will 

also meet me at the door. I look forward to getting to know each other. 

Greetings Christianne Haan  
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Sport schedule 
 
This is the schedule of the sports lessons. Can you please provide your child with a separate bag with 
shoes and clothes for sport? The students in group 1/2  and Green only need shoes. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Holidays and days off 

Herfstvakantie 23 t/m 27 oktober 2023 

Kerstvakantie 25 december t/m 5 januari 2024 

Voorjaarsvakantie 19 t/m 23 februari 2024 

Goede vrijdag 29 maart 2024 

Pasen  1 april 2024 

Meivakantie 29 april t/m 10 mei 2024 

Pinksteren 20 mei 2024 

Juni vakantie 17 juni t/m 21 juni 2024 

Zomervakantie 19 juli t/m 30 augustus 2024 

 

Maandag Woensdag Donderdag Vrijdag

Lieselotte Gymzaal Jorrit Gymzaal Lieselotte Gymzaal Jorrit Gymzaal

08:30-09:20 6/7 08:30-09:20 08:30-09:20 08:30-09:20 8

09:20-10:10 Paars 09:20-10:10 Oranje 09:20-10:10 Blauw 09:20-10:10 Grijs

10:10-11:00 Wit 10:10-11:00 4/5 10:10-11:00 Rood 10:10-11:00 3

11:00-11:50 Geel 11:00-11:50 Grijs 11:00-11:50 4/5 11:00-11:50 6/7

11:50-12:40 Pauze 11:50-12:40 Pauze 11:50-12:40 Pauze 11:50-12:40 Pauze

12:40-13:30 Rood 12:40-13:30 3 12:40-13:30 Wit 12:40-13:30 Geel

13:30-14:30 Blauw 13:30-14:30 8 13:30-14:30 Paars 13:30-14:30 Oranje

Dinsdag Vrijdag

Jorrit Speelzaal Lieselotte Speelzaal

08.30-09.15 1/2A 08.30-09.15 1/2B

09.15-10.00 1/2B 09.15-10.00 1/2A

10.00-10.45 Groen 10.00-10.45 Groen

10.45-11.30 10.45-11.30

11.30-12:15 11.30-12.15

12.15-13.00 Pauze 12.15-13.00 Pauze

13.00-13.45 13.00-13.45

13.45-14.30 13.45-14.30



 
 Wereldwijzer September 2023 
 

8 
 
 

Studiedagen (no school) 

13 september 2023 afternoon from 12.30 

27 september 2023 

30 october 2023 

22 december 2023 

13 februari 2024 

14 februari 2024 

26 maart 2024 

10 april 2024 

19 juli 2024 
 


